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Chapter 703
“Time has really changed too many things.”

“It makes people who were so close to me completely different.”

“Mark, really, sometimes, I really don’t want to grow up.”

“How simple it was when I was a child. There is no intrigue, nor is there so
much utilitarianism and desire.”

“Simple and pure, just like the sky in front of me.”

Helen Qiu seemed to remember a lot of things from her childhood.

At that time in the old house of the Qiu family, these juniors were playing
together and frolicking together. Maybe they would fight because they
grabbed a piece of ice cream, but they would continue to play together after a
while.

At that time, there were not so many cars on the road, and the buildings were
not as tall as they are now, but everyone’s face was filled with smiles that no
one has now.



However, who would have thought that, inadvertently, their three Qiu family
sisters had already married.

What’s more, Helen Qiu felt sad. The sister Terrisa who was a child was never
there anymore.

This materialistic society is completely shining and beyond recognition!

Listening to Helen Qiu’s lost words, Mark smiled faintly, and comforted: “Yes,
time really changes too many things.”

“It makes familiar people strange, and strangers become strangers. Familiar.”

“Change everything around us.”

“But Helen, isn’t this also the charm of life?” “If we don’t grow up, how can we
become strong and capable? , To protect the people we want to protect and
accomplish what we could not do?” “More importantly, if we don’t grow up,
how can I meet you, Mark?” Mark’s faint voice seemed like There is a special
magic implied.

When saying this, Mark looked at the stunning girl in front of him like this, and
his deep eyes were full of affection and gratitude.

That is the affection for the beautiful woman in front of me, and the gratitude
for the time.

Thanks for the love of the years, let him meet the most beautiful her in the
most beautiful years!

At that moment, Helen Qiu was stunned.

There is an inexplicable moving meaning on the beautiful face.



Helen Qiu raised her pretty face, just like that, looking at him idiotically.

From his eyes, Helen Qiu seemed to see the clouds rising from the sky, and
as if seeing the three thousand leaves falling!

Helen Qiu at this time was full of touch and affection.

She wanted to muster up the courage and tell the man before her.

She is also grateful for the love of the years, and thank you for meeting the
best you in her most beautiful Fanghua!

The autumn wind blew up the fallen leaves, and boundless yellow leaves
rustled near the ears.

Before she knew it, Helen Qiu had already closed her eyes.

The pretty face was blushing attractively, and there were almost 10,000 fawns
in her heart.

In this way, the hearts of the two people gradually approached.

Helen Qiu had almost heard Mark’s breathing.

And Mark had already smelled the attractive body fragrance of the lady in
front of him.

However, just when the two of them could smell their noses, and their red lips
were about to touch each other by an inch, suddenly, a call, quietly sounded,
but it shattered all the romance!

“Teacher Mark, teacher Mark~” “Huh~” “Teacher Mark, I was looking for you
so hard, I finally met today.”



“Fortunately, I caught up, otherwise I will miss it again.”

Gu Long En trot all the way, and after catching up with Mark, he said
breathlessly.

Goodbye Mark, Gu Longen is undoubtedly full of excitement and joy.

Gu Longen’s sudden arrival undoubtedly completely disturbed Mark and
Helen Qiu’s good deeds.

Chapter 704
At this moment, Helen Qiu turned her head away, her face full of shyness, her
pretty face flushed like a ripe peach, it seemed that after a pinch, her juice
would drop again.

What happened to her just now?

What are she doing with Mark?

Does she want to kiss Mark and fail?

Recalling the scene just now, Helen Qiu’s heart was ups and downs, but at
the same time she felt she was weird.

She didn’t know what happened to her just now. At that moment, Helen Qiu
only felt as if she was silly, and she felt like she was ecstatic.

Is this the magic of hormones?

Is this the feeling of being in love?

Could she really be conquered by the man in front of her?



Have you fallen in love with him completely?

Has it fallen completely for him?

Helen Qiu’s pretty face was panicked. Thinking of this, her beautiful eyes
quietly glanced at Mark, and then she hurriedly shrank back as if afraid of
being discovered.

Up to this moment, Helen Qiu’s heart was still struggling.

Although he and Mark stopped at the last step just now, that feeling was
undoubtedly surprising to Helen Qiu.

Just like Adam and Eve who stole the forbidden fruit back then, Helen Qiu had
an inexplicable joy.

However, Mark felt obviously not so good. After being disturbed by Gu
Longen, Mark’s face turned black at the time.

I just feel like I’ve been overwhelmed!

“What are you doing here?” Mark stared in angrily.

Being disturbed at this time, I guess no one will be in a good mood.

If someone else had such an attitude towards Gu Longen, it is estimated that
this old man would have exploded long ago.

But when Mark said that, the old man was not only not angry, but he smiled:
“Teacher Xiaoye, I have nothing to do. The thing about my granddaughter I
said last time, do you remember?” “These days My granddaughter is just
going home on holiday, so I thought about making an appointment for Teacher
Xiaoye to have a meal so that you can meet each other.”



“Teacher, don’t worry, my granddaughter needs to have a good appearance
and a figure, definitely not worse than Su Dollarshan’s daughter. “Teacher, do
you have time tonight? Let’s have a meal together and get to know each
other?” Gu Longen is obviously making Mark’s idea. Seeing this, he is
planning to take Mark as his own teacher. Grandson-in-law.

“No!” However, before Mark could answer, Helen Qiu on the side was
suddenly unhappy, and immediately refused.

“Huh?” Gu Longen was immediately displeased, and looked at Helen Qiu on
the side, “I remember, you are the best friend of Su c4e506c0 Dollarshan girl,
Qiu, the boss of Teacher Xiaoye, right?” Gu Longen though. Older, but his
memory is not bad.

He still remembers Helen Qiu.

At the time in the Shanshui Guild Hall, Su Qian said that Helen Qiu was the
boss of a big company and Mark was Helen Qiu’s driver. Gu Longen still
remembered these things.

“Mr. Qiu, Mr. Ye is your driver. You should take care of Mr. Xiaoye for work
matters.”

“But, don’t you think it’s a bit more generous if you take care of this personal
matter in life?” “Mr. Qiu , I advise you, it’s better to correct your position.”

Gu Longen was polite to Mark because Mark was his teacher.

But to Helen Qiu, she was obviously not so polite.

Instead, he helped Mark to fight the injustice, thinking that Helen Qiu, the
boss, had too much control, right?

Regardless of all things, or people shit and fart?



Chapter 705
After beating Helen Qiu for a while, Gu Longen ignored her.

Instead, he looked at Mark and continued to ask if Mark had time.

After learning of Gu Longen’s coming, Mark gave a wry smile.

Unexpectedly, this old thing came for this matter. Of course, Mark declined to
say that there was no time.

His wife was right beside him, and Mark naturally didn’t dare to make trouble,
otherwise, Helen Qiu would kill him if he went back at night.

“What about tomorrow?” “Are you free tomorrow?” Gu Longen continued to
ask.

Mark still shook his head: “I won’t have time tomorrow.”

“What about the day after tomorrow, should I be free the day after tomorrow?”
Gu Longen was not discouraged, this persistence was simply touching.

In order to be able to accept Mark as his grandson-in-law, this old man
seemed to have spared it.

However, Mark still refused: “I have to prepare for the opening ceremony of
the company during this period, and there is no time, so don’t worry about it
anymore, President Gu, just give up.”

After speaking, Mark didn’t bother to pay attention to it. The old guy was gone,
and took Helen Qiu’s arm and quickly left.

It seemed that he was afraid that Guroun would catch up again.



Gu Longen was stunned: “Opening Ceremony?” “Does Teacher Ye open the
company?” This is a serious question.

If Mark’s company really opened up, how could he, as a disciple, have to
come and join him?

“It seems that I have to go back and check it carefully.”

After Gu Longen made up his mind at 4859d0d2, he glanced at the two Mark
and Helen Qiu who had gone away, shook his head and sighed before
leaving.

However, it doesn’t matter if it doesn’t look at it. Guroun’s eyes almost jumped
out when he saw it.

I saw that in front of him, Mark’s beautiful boss actually put his arm around
Mark’s waist, and walked slowly on Mark, with an intimate and ambiguous
manner.

Gurung’s eyes were red at the time.

He now finally understands why the beautiful president reacted so strongly
when he said he was introducing his granddaughter to Mark just now.

It turned out that she had a ghost in her heart and wanted to give Teacher
Mark to the unspoken rules.

“Human face animal heart, human face animal heart~”

“Looking at her appearance and dressing up, I thought that this female
president should also be a clean and jealous woman. She is a good person.
But I didn’t expect that behind this seemingly glorious and glamorous person,
she would be so shameless to my teacher Ye. “Something.”



“Using my position to impose unspoken rules on my teacher Ye~” Seeing
Mark got a piece with the beautiful president, Gu Longen was undoubtedly
bleeding.

After all, if Mark really had such an improper relationship with her leader, what
would her granddaughter do?

He wanted to recruit Mark to be his grandson-in-law, didn’t it fall through?

“No, next time I see Teacher Xiaoye, I have to remind Teacher Ye.”

Gu Longen’s face was full of distress, and he thought secretly in his heart.

However, it is estimated that Helen Qiu at this time would never have
imagined that her original image of ice and jade had completely collapsed in
the eyes of Gu Longen, and she became an unscrupulous female president
who seduced her driver’s subordinates.

But God knows that Helen Qiu was pinching Mark just now.

“You bastard, there are flowers and weeds everywhere!” “It’s not enough to
seduce my girlfriend, but now I want to seduce someone’s granddaughter?”
“I’ll choke you to death~” Helen Qiu became more and more angry about what
happened just now.

I am afraid that anyone who is a wife will find it difficult to keep calm when
someone gives his husband a blind date.

Mark suddenly smiled helplessly: “My wife, you can’t blame me for this~”

Chapter 706
“They took the initiative to look for me. Apart from you, I have never taken the
initiative to seduce any woman.”



“I swear~” Mark quickly explained.

Helen Qiu became even more angry when she heard it, and her beautiful eyes
immediately glared at Mark: “You mean, if other women give you a hug, you
agree?” “I didn’t say that, yes. You said it yourself. Besides, men, there are
always needs. I can’t get satisfaction at home. Even if I can’t stand the
temptation occasionally outside, it is excusable. Of course, if you can satisfy
me… ..

“Close your dog’s mouth!”

“Listening to Mark’s shameless words, Helen Qiu almost died of anger, “Mark,
you bastard, take it to death!”

“~~~~ All the way to play. When Helen Qiu and Mark and his wife returned
home, it was already very late. Sherry Han and Melson were still watching TV
on the sofa and saw that Helen Qiu was back. , Suddenly said: “Helen,
someone sent an invitation, I’ll put it on your desk, and you will go over and
take a look.

“Invitation?”

Who sent it?

After Helen Qiu heard it, she was a little surprised. “How do I know? Go and
see for yourself?”

“Sherry Han turned her head and gave Helen Qiu a blank look. However, the
next moment, when she saw Mark next to Helen Qiu, Sherry Han exploded in
an instant. “Helen, you damn Nizi, I said what you do today Come back so
late, so you went to buy him clothes?

“You are crazy!”

What clothes do you buy for him?



“Or a suit?”

“Do you think you have a lot of money?”

“It’s just a waste of money, he is worthy of a suit?”

“If you think you have too much money, give it to your mother.”

“It’s really worth raising you so much, spending money on this wasteful waste,
and don’t know how to honor your parents.”

Sherry Han scolded Helen Qiu angrily. In her opinion, spending a penny on
Mark is a waste. “Okay, mom, shut up you.”

“Helen Qiu didn’t bother to explain anything, and then threw a few bags over,
and said angrily, “These are clothes for you.”

“Three days later, at the opening ceremony of Mufan Real Estate, it’s up to
you to go or not.”

“However, if you go, change into this suit.”

“For formal occasions, you can’t dress too casually.”

After speaking, Helen Qiu also went back to the bedroom. Mark followed into
Helen Qiu’s bedroom. In the room. The dim light flickered. Helen Qiu sat at the
desk and looked at the invitation in front of him. After a long time without a
word, the palm of his hand was secretly clenched. Upon seeing this, Mark
suddenly wondered: “Helen, what’s the matter?

“See it for yourself.”



“Helen Qiu threw the invitation to Mark. Mark opened it and found that it was
from the Qiu family. “On November 11, the ribbon-cutting celebration of the
second phase of the QMove Group and the Hongqi Group?

“”Yulong Hotel?”

“

“Terrisa Qiu invitation?” “Helen, isn’t this Yulong Hotel the opposite of our
Mufan property?” “The time is the same, it’s all on Double Eleven?” After Mark
saw this invitation, Suddenly surprised, he said immediately.

Helen Qiu was so angry that her face was green at this time: “Who said no?”
“Perhaps, this is the Qiu family’s revenge on 1abe7755.”

“At the same time and at the same place, we held the opening ceremony and
they cut the ribbon. Celebration.”

“What’s even more hateful is that they borrowed the reputation of the Hongqi
Group for this invitation!” “If this is the case, many people in the business
circle of Wrilfill will come over to cheer them.”

“After all, we Mu Fan. The real estate has a shallow reputation, but the Hongqi
Group is the largest group in Wrilfill. It borrows the momentum of the Red Flag
Group to suppress us and make us embarrassed!” “They are deliberately
targeting us and deliberately humiliating us~”

Chapter 707
No one knew how angry Helen Qiu was at this time.

From the establishment of the company before to the opening, the Qiu family
has always tried every means to embarrass itself.



If it’s someone else, it’s all right, the key is for their Mu Fan real estate, or the
relatives whom I thought were closest.

“Your grandpa acted like this, probably because he wants you to retreat, and
then go back and apologize to her, right?” “After all, the old man is a very
controlling person, and you have a bad head again.”

If you are mixed with wind and water, Father Qiu’s face will naturally be dull.”

“If the other children of the Qiu family follow suit, how can the majesty of the
father survive?” Mark looked at the invitation, but he said in a deep voice.
Help Helen Qiu analyze.

“So in order to protect his dignity, can he wantonly suppress the company of
her pro-granddaughter?” Helen Qiu asked angrily with red brows.

In the end, she clenched her palms and gritted her teeth firmly and said: “The
more they do this, the more I have to do this opening ceremony.”

“Tomorrow, I will take the company’s employees and treat each enterprise in
Wrilfill City. Go and send invitations.”

“If a company doesn’t come, I will send ten or a hundred.”

“If there are too many invitations, someone will come to us.”

Helen Qiu said stubbornly. In the beautiful eyes, but full of fighting spirit not to
admit defeat.

When Mark saw this, he smiled lightly: “Helen, don’t have to be so
troublesome.”

“Han City just called me today and invited us to attend the annual meeting of
entrepreneurs in the city tomorrow night.”



At that time, hundreds of entrepreneurs will be there.”

“We can take this opportunity to invite them.”

Mark’s words made Helen Qiu’s eyebrows suddenly bright, and she
immediately said in surprise: “What? Mark, Is what you said just now true?”
“Han City really invited us to attend the annual meeting of entrepreneurs?”
Helen Qiu’s eyes were full of joy, but she couldn’t believe it.

She did not think that with the current size of Mufan Real Estate, she would be
eligible to participate in the annual meeting of entrepreneurs organized by the
Wrilfill Municipal Government?

After all, their company has just been formed, and Helen Qiu is a little-known
little person. She really can’t figure out how Han Shi would invite them?

Helen Qiu has also heard of the annual meeting of entrepreneurs.

All the invited enterprises are the backbone of Wrilfill’s economy. With the
gathering of famous enterprises and the rich, there are hundreds of millions of
fortunes at every turn.

In the Qiu family before, the old man Qiu wanted to be invited to participate in
his dreams, but he failed to do so for many years.

Just because the volume of QMove Logistics is too small, they can’t even
reach the threshold for being invited.

But Helen Qiu didn’t expect that her grandfather’s long-cherished wish that
she hadn’t fulfilled for many years would be fulfilled?

Therefore, Helen Qiu had to be surprised and happy.

Shaking Mark’s body, he kept asking about the authenticity of this matter
79432da4.



Mark shook his head and smiled and said faintly: “It’s true. If nothing happens,
Han City will call you in a while. Just wait here with peace of mind.”

“Okay.”

Helen nodded immediately, looked at the phone with expectation, and stared
at Mark at the same time, “Mark, you better don’t lie to me, otherwise, you
won’t want to climb on my bed for the rest of your life.”

Mark heard this. Suddenly she gave a wry smile: “It seems that if I don’t lie to
you, I can climb on your bed.”

“Huh? What did you say?” Helen Qiu stared.

Chapter 708
Mark shook his head quickly and said that he hadn’t said anything.

Afterwards, Mark went back to the study, read a book on the bed for a while,
and fell asleep without knowing it.

The next day, as soon as Mark opened his eyes, he saw Helen Qiu’s angry
eyes and looked at herself fiercely.

A few traces of “killing intent” even appeared on the pretty face.

This woman didn’t even change her pajamas, she looked fierce and evil, as if
she was going to swallow Mark alive.

“I’m going!” “Helen Qiu, are you crazy?” “Do you want to scare me to death?”
Mark was startled. At that time, he was surprised that the gangsters would
subconsciously take action when he came home. Fortunately, he held back.
Otherwise, Helen Qiu’s face might not be kept.



“Mark, you bastard, how dare you lie to me?” “You’re done!” 2c16654f “I’m
going to beat you to death~” Helen Qiu ignored Mark’s complaint, but shouted
angrily and picked up the bed The pillow hit Mark for a while.

It turned out that after listening to Mark last night, Helen Qiu waited all night in
front of the phone, but there was no call.

She later realized that she must have been teased by Mark’s bastard.

Isn’t Helen Qiu angry that she was so happy that she had waited so long?

She now has the heart to shoot Mark dead!

“Impossible?” “Han Shi personally told me yesterday!” “I definitely didn’t lie to
you.”

“Wife, wait, I will ask for you.”

Markdang even picked up his cell phone and called Han Dongmin. past.

Ciao, it’s turned off!

Mark’s face was green at the time.

“Okay, don’t pretend it anymore.”

“I know it, you can’t count on it when it’s critical.”

“I’m also stupid, people in Korea have a lot of ideas, how can I call you when I
have time, how can I invite us to wait? Little people attending the annual
meeting of entrepreneurs?” Helen Qiu sighed in frustration. After the
grievances in her heart had vented, she also walked out of Mark’s room.



But when Helen Qiu just came out, she happened to ran into Sherry Han who
came out to go to the bathroom.

Sherry Han screamed after seeing it.

“Helen Qiu, you…

Did you sleep with that wimp last night?

“a*shole thing, how can you do such things?”

“How can you be so self-respectful?”

Seeing Helen Qiu walking out of Mark’s room in her pajamas, Sherry Han’s
old eyes turned red in an instant. Sherry Han was going crazy and trembling.
If she really gets pregnant because of this, her daughter will be back in the
future. How to marry the rich second generation? “Mom, what are you talking
about?

“Helen Qiu’s pretty face flushed suddenly, and she said shyly, and then quickly
explained to Sherry Han, telling Sherry Han the ins and outs of the matter. “Is
this true?

“Of course it’s true. If you don’t believe it, it’s still hot if you touch my quilt.”

After hearing Helen Qiu’s explanation, Sherry Han calmed down, and then
began to blame Helen Qiu for being stupid and too easy to be deceived.
“Daughter, I say you are stupid, but you still don’t believe it.

“Well, would he be qualified to ask Han Shi to call him in person?”

“He obviously bluffed you.”

Only the mindless like you will believe it.



“Moreover, don’t we know what we are capable of?”

The annual meeting of entrepreneurs, your grandfather was not qualified to
go, will Hanshi invite you?

“Just think about good things.”

“Okay, hurry up and eat some food and go to work.”

Sherry Han scolded Helen Qiu for a while. Helen Qiu didn’t excuse him,
changed her pajamas, ate breakfast and went out to work. Mark also went out
soon, but at this time Mark was caught He was very angry. “Han Dongmin, this
old thing is dying, even I dare to play?

Mark, furious, called Han Dongmin again.

“Daughter, I said you are stupid, you still don’t believe it.”

“Well, would you be qualified to ask Han Shi to call him personally?” “He
obviously bluffed you. Only those who don’t have a brain will believe you.
“Besides, don’t we know what we are capable of? The annual meeting of
entrepreneurs, your grandfather was not qualified to go back then, will Hanshi
invite you?” “Just think about good things.”

“Okay, hurry up and go to work. Right.”

Sherry Han scolded Helen Qiu for a while.

Helen Qiu didn’t make any excuses either, she changed into her pajamas, ate
breakfast and went out to work.

Mark went out after a while, but Mark was very angry at this time.



“Han Dongmin, this old thing is too awkward, even I dare to play?” Mark,
angrily, called Han Dongmin again.

Chapter 709
This time, the phone went through.

“Han Shi, you are such a big arrogance!” “Why didn’t you make the call last
night?” “Do you know that Helen waited all night for your call?” Mark
suppressed his anger and said. There was a strong displeasure in it.

Even if the opponent was Han Dongmin, Mark’s tone still didn’t mean anything
polite.

“Excuse me, who are you?” “The leader of the municipal party committee?”
On the other side of the phone, there was a cautious voice from the other
party.

“No, I’m Mark, I’m looking for Han Dongmin, let Han Dongmin answer the
phone!” Mark naturally heard it out, it was not Han Dongmin that answered the
phone.

“Mark?” The voice on the other end of the phone paused slightly, seeming to
recall who the name was. After a while, the other party’s cold laughter came
through the phone.

“Oh, I remember, Master Ye, right?” “But, did you really give you a face?!”
“You are a poor son-in-law, dare to speak to Han City like this?” “How dare
you call his name? “I helped Hanshi look at the stone for a second time, and
regarded yourself as a character?” “Hanshi respected you before, and that
was polite to you, otherwise, you are a local turtle in the countryside, the
son-in-law, in the eyes of Hanshi. Here, count as a fart?” “Smelly boy, I warn
you, don’t be shameless!” “Being a human being, put yourself in the right
position.”



“Don’t think that Hanshi treats you as if you are invited to dinner. A big man?”
“Before you pretend to be forced, look in the mirror to see your own virtues!”
In the mansion, assistant Meng Guang answered the phone, and after hearing
Mark’s unceremonious words, he was no doubt angrily instantly. After a few
sentences, before Mark could answer, he hung up the phone with a snap.

At this time, Han Dongmin had just changed his clothes, walked out of the
room, and was about to go to work in the city.

“Xiao Meng, did you answer the call just now? Who called?” Han Dongmin
was busy changing clothes before, and asked the assistant to answer the call
after hearing the call.

At this time, Meng Guang was angry and amused: “Han Shi, it was the
son-in-law who came to call last time.”

“The son-in-law?” Han Dongmin frowned, suddenly puzzled.

“Just the so-called Master Ye, he asked why you didn’t call last night.”

Meng Guang replied lightly.

Han Dongmin immediately slapped his thigh: “It’s broken, I forgot I was busy
last night. How did you reply?” “No reply, just let me scold him back.”

What?

At that time, Han Dongmin’s old face twitched, and his eyes almost jumped
out: “You…you scolded him back?” “Yes, that stinky boy, don’t you just help us
see a few broken stones? He is awesome. “Han Shi, you don’t know, his tone
not only showed no respect for you, but even called your name without
shame.”

“I was annoyed at the time and screamed at him.”



“Let him straighten himself.”

You know who should provoke and who should respect?” Meng Guang was
still talking, not even noticing that Han Dongmin’s face had become ugly.

“Han Shi, it’s not that I talk too much, I think you are too generous to him, and
you invited him to dinner before?” “A farmer, a door-to-door son-in-law, why is
it worthy of you?” “You see him used to it now, I dare to be disrespectful to
you…”

Meng Guang persuaded Han Dongmin.

But the next moment, with only a slap, Han Dongmin slapped Meng Guang’s
face with a slap, and at that time he stunned Meng Guang.

“Han Shi, what are you doing?” Meng Guang covered his face, full of
grievances.

“Meng Guang persuaded Han Dongmin. But the next moment, only hearing a
slap, Han Dongmin slapped Meng Guang’s face with a slap. At that time,
Meng Guang was stunned. “Han Shi, what are you doing?”

“Meng Guang covered his face, full of grievances.

“Meng Guang persuaded Han Dongmin. But the next moment, only hearing a
slap, Han Dongmin slapped Meng Guang’s face with a slap. At that time,
Meng Guang was stunned. “Han Shi, what are you doing?”

“Meng Guang covered his face, full of grievances.

Chapter 710
But Han Dongmin was so angry that he cursed, and he was frightened crazy
at the time: “a*shole, you dare to scold anyone?” “Do you know who he is?”



“You want to kill me?” Seeing Han Dongmin’s panic Meng Guang also
panicked: “Isn’t he a poor son-in-law from the country?” “Shut up!” “You idiot, if
he is a farm turtle, he can make Erye Li respectful?” “If he is a poor son-in-law,
he can let Denham be respectful. The Lei family apologized for mercy?” “Day!”
“Sooner or later this city will be killed by your idiot!” Han Dongmin is almost
going to be pissed off by his idiot assistant.

After the Zhou Sheng incident last time, even if Han Dongmin didn’t know
Mark’s true identity, he was enough to see from the reactions of Ericson and
Lei Lao San that Mark was afraid that Mark had a big influence in the secular
world of Noirfork. Prestige, great ability!

Han Dongmin is now only the third in command in Wrilfill. If he wants to go
further, he cannot do without the support of those secular bigwigs.

Therefore, people like Mark must maintain a good relationship whether it is for
their own official career or for the future of their son.

What happened last night was that he was at fault, and it is natural for Mark to
be angry.

This kind of trivial explanation is over, but now that Meng Guang makes such
a trick, Han Dongmin is afraid that the trivial matter will become a big
contradiction. If Mark is offended by this, it is not what Han Dongmin wants to
see.

Anxiously, Han Dongmin didn’t care to teach Meng Guang any more, and
quickly called Mark again.

However, the other party’s phone could not be connected!

Han Dongmin’s face immediately paled, and he was no doubt even more
angry with Meng Guang while he was panicked.



“You idiot, you wait, if this thing makes a big deal, this city will never spare
you!” Han Dongmin yelled and continued to beat Mark, still unable to answer.

Finally, Han Dongmin changed the phone to make a call.

“Master Ye, you can answer the phone.”

“The person underneath doesn’t have eyesight. I have already taught him. I
will let him come to apologize the next day. Please don’t take it to your heart.”

“As for last night, I was busy for a while. I forgot. I was about to call you this
morning. Who thought Master Ye, you actually called.”

“I’ve done everything about the annual meeting of entrepreneurs. You just
bring your wife with you.”

“However, the time has been delayed. Someone from the province has come
to inspect these days and the venue has been occupied. So it can only be
postponed until seven days later. At that time, it will be held at the Wrilfill
Convention and Exhibition Center.”

Han Dongmin couldn’t help apologizing, and gestured. Is very low.

Mark frowned: “Seven days later?” “No, I can’t wait that long, tomorrow night
at the latest.”

Mark said solemnly.

The opening ceremony of Mufan Real Estate is about to be held soon. If you
wait for seven days, the daylily will be cold.

Han Dongmin was a little unhappy at the time, and Mark said this lightly.

Did you mean tomorrow night?



That’s someone from Jiang Hai, the provincial capital. No matter how powerful
you Mark, Han Dongmin wouldn’t be able to offend Jiang Hai’s leader for him.

“Master Ye, I’m sorry, I can’t handle this.”

Han Dongmin’s tone was already cold.

No one likes a person who pushes his nose on his face.

Mark’s request has exceeded the limit that Han Dongmin can tolerate.

He wanted to maintain his relationship with Mark, but it wasn’t that there was
no principle or bottom line.

Some people are worthy of fawning, but some people who don’t know how to
compel are not worthy of him.

“I’ll do it, you can do what you can.”

Mark replied in a deep voice.

Han Dongmin thought that Mark would continue to entangle him and let him
do this, but at this time Mark’s answer made him stunned: “You…you do it?”

You are a commoner, even if you are in the secular world, can you still be in
the system and affect the arrangement of the province?

“Master Ye, are you kidding me?” Han Dongmin smiled ashamed, thinking
Mark was a little bragging.

“Master Ye? Master Ye?” Seeing that there was no voice over there, Han
Dongmin tried to shout again.

However, the phone was hung up, and Han Dongmin didn’t even say hello.



You do it?


